U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Information Policy

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 Washington, D.C. 20530

MAY 10 2000

Re: Appeal Nos. 2010-1636 through

Laura Rotolo, Esq. 2010-1644

American Civil Liberties Union of Massachusetts Request Nos. 1141763 through
211 Congress Street 1141771

Boston, MA 02110 ADW:KWC

Dear Ms. Rotolo:

You appealed from the actions of the Federal Bureau of Investigation on your requests for
records pertaining to the Massachusetts Anti-Terrorism Advisory Council.

After carefully considering your appeals, and as a result of discussions between FBI
personnel and a member of my staff, I am remanding your requests for further processing. You
may appeal any future adverse determination made by the FBIL. If you would like to inquire about
the status of your remanded requests, please contact the FBI directly.

If you are dissatisfied with my action on your appeals, you may file a lawsuit in
accordance with 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(4)(B).

Sincerely,

ce Galli McLeod
Associate Director



